






 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
________________________________________________________________ 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: August 22, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz,  
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2892.23- A Resolution Awarding 
Comprehensive Health Insurance, Dental Insurance, and 
Vision Coverage to FloridaBlue, Guardian Insurance and 
Mutual of Omaha with Sapoznik Insurance as the agent of 
record  

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 2892.23 as 
presented. 
 
Background: 
 
I recommend that Sapoznik Insurance continue to be the agent of record for 
comprehensive group health insurance, vision coverage, and dental coverage. The 
resolution renews the following: comprehensive health insurance to FloridaBlue, dental 
coverage to Guardian Insurance, and vision coverage to Mutual of Omaha.  
 
Sapoznik has worked with the Town for over 16 years and provided a proposal that 
meets the coverage needs of the employees while being financially prudent.  
 
Our original renewal for our existing plan design came in at a 38% increase, however in 
working with our broker and FloridaBlue, we were able to bring that number down to 
18%, which although high is much lower than what the Florida League of Cities quoted 
us at, with a considerable 40-48% increase (see attached documents). Some of the 
factors behind the 38% renewal rate was the hospitalization rate of our members, 
procedures and other factors. If you wish to know more about what these factors are, 
please meet with me privately.  
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MEMO RESO No. 2892.23  
Health, Dental and Vision Insurance Coverage for Staff 
 
Attached to this item is our original plan renewal as well as an Alternative #1 option, 
which I am currently reviewing. At the Council Meeting I will make my recommendation 
as to which of the two options we should offer to our members.  
 
The Town will once again incorporate the TransAmerica Life GAP Insurance plan as a 
secondary insurance plan for employees to cover the out-of-pocket max and 
deductibles. 
 
I am also recommending the Town continue to offer the Health Reimbursement 
Account, but have not determined what that amount will be for (the amount will not 
exceed $1,800.00).  
 
The Town will keep its current dental and vision plan offerings through Guardian 
Insurance and Mutual of Omaha’s EyeMed Network. The Town received a rate pass for 
this year on both.   
 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
Because we have not held open enrollment, it is too early to know the exact impact, but 
know that in the fiscal year 2023-2024 budget sufficient revenues have been allocated 
for this purpose.  
 
There will be no increase to the current rates for the dental and vision coverages.  
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